NSW

GOVERNMENT

Department of Planning and Environment

Our ref: Moss Vale Plastics Recycling Facility (SSD-9409987)

Ms Nancy Zheng
Executive Manager

Plasrefine Recycling Pty Ltd

17 March 2023

Subject: Request for Additional Information
Dear Ms Zheng

| refer to Response to Submissions (RTS) for the Moss Vale Plastics Recycling Facility (SSD-
9409987). Following its initial review, the department is requesting that you provide additional
information:

1. The department notes the Waite Street/Lackey Road haul route is currently not designated
as a heavy vehicle route. Please provide robust justification for use of this route and the
outcomes of discussions with Council about its use for the development.

2. Both Innes Road and Waite Street are adjacent to schools. Please provide an assessment
which considers the impact of trucks on the safety of school students, especially during
school pick-up and drop-off times.

You are requested to provide the information or notification that the information will not be provided,
to the department by Friday 14 April 2023. If you cannot meet this deadline or do not intend to provide
the additional information, please advise the department via the NSW planning portal.

If you have any questions, please contact Sheelagh Laguna on 9274 6574 or via email at
sheelagh.laguna@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely,

Sheelagh Laguna

Principal Planning Officer

Industry Assessments
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